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December 1, 2010 
 
 
Erin Schuler 
Boone Adult Care, LLC 
1324 Vinewood Ave. 
Clare, MI  48624 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AL180283255 
The Horizon Senior Living II 
1324 Vinewood Ave. 
Clare, MI  48617 

 
 
Dear Ms. Schuler: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions. In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (989) 758-2717. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ronald R. Verhelle, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
1919 Parkland Dr. 
Mt. Pleasant, MI  48858-8010 
(989) 772-8474 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AL180283255 
  
Licensee Name: Boone Adult Care, LLC 
  
Licensee Address:   617 Riverview Ct. 

Gladwin, MI  48617 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 426-2521 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Erin Schuler 
  
Name of Facility: The Horizon Senior Living II 
  
Facility Address: 1324 Vinewood Ave. 

Clare, MI  48617 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 386-4900 
  
Capacity: 20 
  
Program Type: AGED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of this addendum is to change the use of space enabling the use of two 
additional private bedrooms. 

 
III. Methodology 

 
On November 17, 2010, Bureau of Fire Services approval of the addition of two 
bedrooms was reviewed. 
 
On November 30, 2010, a Request For Modification Of The Terms Of The License 
and revised floor plan was reviewed. 
 
On December 1, 2010, an onsite inspection occurred. The two additional private 
bedrooms were inspected and measurements were verified. 

 
IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 

 
The Bureau of Fire Services provided final approval of the addition of two private 
bedrooms on November 17, 2010. These private bedrooms are located on the 
Northeast and Southeast end of the facility. The Northeast bedroom contains 199.88 
square feet of space and the Southeast private bedroom contains 151.74 square 
feet of space. Each of these private bedrooms contains a large half-bathroom. Each 
bedroom was appropriately furnished. These bedrooms are also included on the 
Emergency Evacuation Plan and revised Floor Plan. This facility currently contains 
fourteen (14) private bedrooms and three (3) semi-private bedrooms.  

 
V. Recommendation 

 
I recommend the change of use of space enabling the use of two additional private 
bedrooms without increasing the existing capacity of twenty (20) residents.  

 
 

                   December 1, 2010 
________________________________________ 
Ronald R. Verhelle 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
Approved By: 

 
                                                                      December 1, 2010 
____________________________________ 
Gregory Rice 
Area Manager 

Date 

 


